
 
 

Michael Wich, Chair 
ICC Nominating Committee 
Honored Members 
 
Re: Support for reelection of Randall Metz - ICC Board of Directors Section A 
 
It is a rare occurrence when the description of a position describes the candidate 
seeking that position. In this case the candidate is Randell Metz, for the position of 
Director seat from Section A. The duties and obligations of this position are the exact 
same things that Mr. Metz has devoted his life to understanding and improving. 
His first term work and his desire for a second term highlight his willingness to make 
contributions on behalf of the membership. He has sought to address issues from the 
perspective of how the entire code community will be impacted. In his own words, 
Randy tries to “find a balance”. Beyond that, Mr. Metz refers to his ICC Board 
Committee work as “service”. His committee experience makes him the most qualified 
person for this position.  
As members we consider his words, actions and commitment to be the best 
representation possible. He comes to this position from his responsibilities with Chapter 
leadership. As Chapter members we completely endorse his shared vision. 
Therefore the New York State Northern Adirondack ICC Chapter supports the reelection 
of Randell Metz so that he may continue to use his “knowledge of what is important to 
our members”.  With our trust that he will “work for the advancement of code officials of 
all disciplines.” 
Please join with the members in support of someone who has proven value to the 
membership and this organization. 
 
 
Respectfully summited,  

 

 
James E. Morganson 
President 
Northern Adirondack Code Officials Association 

 


